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Some of these comments have addressed proposals similar to S.B.
1986.°

II. D:ggription of Issues Raised by California Senate Bill N -
1 L3 :

S.B. 1986 deals with pharmacy services provided to consumers.
through contracts between health insurance companles and non-
resident pharmacies, which provide pharmacy services by mail
order (or other means of delivery). The Bill would prohibit
requiring that pharmacy services be obtained exclusively from a
contracting nonresident pharmacy.8 Nonresident contracting

5(...continued)

proposed Medicare and Medicaid anti-kickback regulations should not-
prohibit various contractual relationships that HMOs and PPOs
commonly have with limited provider panels. Comments of the
Bureaus of Competition, Consumer Protection, and Economics
Concerning the Development of Regulations Pursuant to the Medicare
and Medicaid Anti-Kickback Statute at 6-13 (December 18, 1987).

HHS has since adopted "safe-harbor" regulations that recognize some
of these contractual arrangements as appropriate. 56 Fed. Reg.
35,952 (July 29, 1991).

¢ Phe staff submitted comments to the Massachusetts House of
Representatives concerning legislation, similar to S.B. 1986, that
would have required prepaid health care programs to contract with
all pharmacy suppliers on the same terms (or offer subscribers the
alternative of using any pharmacy they might choose), noting that
the bill might reduce competition in both pharmaceutical services
and prepaid health care programs, raise costs to consumers, and
restrict consumers' freedom to choose health care programs. Letter ——
from Jeffrey I. Zuckerman, Director, Bureau of Competition, to
Representative John C. Bartley (May 30, 1989, commenting on S.
526). The staff submitted a similar comment on a similar bill in
Pennsylvania. Letter from Mark Kindt, Director, Cleveland Regional
Office, to Senator H. Craig Lewis (June 29, 1990, commenting on S.
675). And earlier this year, the staff commented on a New
Hampshire bill that would apply similar restrictions to an HMO's
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Director, Office of Consumer and Competition Advocacy, to Paul J.
Alfano (March 17, 1992, commenting on H. B. 470).

7 Termed "disability insurance" in California law.

® proposed new §10123.20 of the Insurance Code. The Bill
defines "nonresident pharmacy" implicitly as one that would have to
be registered pursuant to existing California law regulating
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substantial public benefit. We hope these comments are of
assistance.

Acting Director



